
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  

  
 

   
 
 
 
 

  

  
 

 
    

 

 

 
   

 
 

 
   

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
  

 
 

  
 
 
 

 
 

   
 

GREATERLONDONAUTHORITY 

City Hall, Kamal Chunchie Way, London E16 1ZE • london.gov.uk • 020 7983 4000 

Our reference: MGLA041122-2722 

Date: 2 December 2022 

Dear 

EIR Response – Ultra Low Emission Zone Consultation 

Thank you for your request for information which the Greater London Authority (GLA) received 
on 4 November. Your request has been considered under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 

You requested:   

Please can you confirm back to me that you will be making the results of the ULEZ 
consultation FULLY transparent and available and that your criteria and grounds for 
having undertaken it are also clear and transparent. 

Our response to your request is as follows: 

Following a public consultation that ran from 20 May to 29 July 2022, the Mayor has 
announced that he has decided to expand the ULEZ London-wide in August 2023. You can 
read his decision, including the rationale and the evidence base on the GLA website: MD3060 
London-wide Ultra Low Emission Zone (ULEZ) Scheme | London City Hall 

The full consultation report, which includes an analysis of the responses received and themes 
raised, the independent Integrated Impact Assessment, which assessed potential health, 
environment, equality, and economic impacts of the scheme consultation proposals on different 
groups, and other supporting documents are available on Transport for London’s consultation 
website: https://haveyoursay.tfl.gov.uk/cleanair 

If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference MGLA041122-2722. 

Yours sincerely 

Information Governance Officer 

If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 

https://www.london.gov.uk/who-we-are/governance-and-spending/promoting-good-governance/decision-making/mayoral-decisions/md3060-london-wide-ultra-low-emission-zone-ulez-scheme
https://www.london.gov.uk/who-we-are/governance-and-spending/promoting-good-governance/decision-making/mayoral-decisions/md3060-london-wide-ultra-low-emission-zone-ulez-scheme
https://haveyoursay.tfl.gov.uk/cleanair


 

 

  
 

GREATERLONDONAUTHORITY 

City Hall, Kamal Chunchie Way, London E16 1ZE • london.gov.uk • 020 7983 4000 
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